Following Diocese of Victoria guidelines during the covid-19 pandemic, music is not provided for congregational singing. However, this music was chosen ahead by Ruth herself.



With thanks to All Saints Catholic Parish on Vancouver Island, and the Missionary Oblates of Mary Immaculate, OMI Lacombe Province, for the time to celebrate this Memorial Mass for our Oblate Associate Ruth Liston.

Memorial Mass for Ruth Liston

Celebration of an Oblate Life Tuesday, September 29, 2020 All Saints Parish St. Joseph's Church, Chemainus

Eulogy – Lois Hobbs Piano – Georgina Marcotte Opening – "You Are Near" First Reading – Ecclesiastes 3:1-8 Kacey Chee

Psalm 23 – David Sax Second Reading – Romans 14:7-12 Michael Doyle

Gospel – John 14:1-6
Homily – Fr. Jim Dukowski, O.M.I.
Offertory – "On Eagles Wings"
Communion – "Of My Hands"
Final Commendation – Fr. Jules Goulet, O.M.I.
Closing – "Salve Regina"



Oblate Associate Ruth Dorothea Liston (Neé Byrne) March 15 1925 - August 12, 2020

Matthew 25:23 "Well done, good and faithful servant, because thou hast been faithful over a few things, I will place thee over many things. Enter thou into the joy of thy Lord."

On August 12th, 2020, at the age of 95, Ruth left her home on Salt Spring Island to be with her family in Heaven. Ruth leaves a legacy of a life of faithfulness and incredible love. She also leaves as her legacy her 6 living grandchildren, 10 grand-children and 6 greatgrandchildren, as well as relatives in Ireland and Australia. Ruth was predeceased by her infant son Paul & her husband William Liston. Left to mourn are children Anne O'Brien (Joseph), Ruth-Mary McMillan (Bain), Selma Lakhani (Zahir), Gerard Liston, Jacinta Broemeling (Roy) and John Liston (Alison) along with their families. Her dear friend and angel Lois was by her side to the end.

Born in Dublin, Ireland in 1925, Ruth lost her father Cyril Byrne in 1935 and lived a quiet, humble life with her mother Genevieve and sister Gen. Ruth developed a profound faith and attended daily mass before going her work at the Hibernian Bank in Dublin. She met and married Dr. William Liston in 1950 & moved with him to Manchester to continue his studies. They moved to Tripoli, North Africa serving in the British Army in 1954, returning to Manchester in the spring of 1956. With three girls in tow, they ventured to this new land called Canada in late 1956 arriving by boat and then train into Edmonton on Dec 15, 1956. They settled in Edmonton and had three more children to round out the family of six kids.

After 30 years in Edmonton and Pigeon Lake, Ruth and Bill retired to Salt Spring Island BC in 1986 and enjoyed 10 years of retirement before losing Bill to Cancer in 1996. Ruth enjoyed many years of retirement on Salt Spring continuing to contribute her time and talents.

Ruth always lived by the belief of "Preach the Gospel every day and only use words when necessary." She served the community in countless ways, a few of which were: Ruth and Bill initiated "The Miles for Millions Walk" in Edmonton in 1966 that served the third world through Oxfam and they helped establish the Medical Friends of Peru. Ruth was one of the founders in "Birthright - a home for unwed mothers". Bill and Ruth served on the building committee for Annunciation Church. Ruth was about making a difference and in her later years on Salt Spring she taught Catechism, ran Alpha Course multiple times and took communion to the 'old people', many of which were younger than her! Ruth ministered to all she met.

The Family would like to thank the incredible care team at Heritage Place for their care and the medical staff on Salt Spring Island. A Mass of Christian Burial was held on Salt Spring Island on August 18th.

Ruth supported many charities and we encourage you to make a contribution to your charity of choice as the need during COVID has never been greater. Ruth supported the Centre for Family and Human Rights.